Manchester and District Orienteering Club

2012 Annual General Meeting

Minutes

Held at the Ladybrook Hotel, Fir Road, Bramhall, on Thursday October 11th 2012

1 Present: David McCann (Chairman), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Steve Dempsey (Treasurer), Jennifer Britton, John Britton, Julie Brook, Peter Cull, Jan Ellis, Heather Fellbaum, Stephen Fellbaum, Thomas Fellbaum, Martin Green, Andrew Gregory, Caroline Hindle, Hazel Hindle, Laura Hindle, Trevor Hindle, Pete Lomas, Rae Lomas, David Mawdsley, Steve Nichols, Frank Rose, Kath Rose, Chris Rostron, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak, Alistair Thornton, Andy Thornton, Vicky Thornton
2 Apologies: Kate & Dave Bryant, Grahame & Irene Crawshaw, Jillyan Dobby, Matthew Fellbaum, Ian Gilliver, Dave Grindod , Chris Kirkham, Tim & Rosie Martland, Jane, Alex, Tom & James McCann, Alan Ogden, Trevor & Marie Roberts, Peter Ross, Jane Walker-Cull, Ian P. Watson

3 Minutes of the 2011 AGM: These minutes were circulated shortly after the 2011 AGM and copies were available at this meeting. They were signed by the chairman as a true and correct record.

4 Matters Arising: None
5 Chairman’s Report:  This was given by David McCann. It is attached to these minutes and will be available on the website
6 Financial Report 2011-12   This was given by Steve Dempsey and is attached to these minutes Acceptance proposed by Andrew Gregory and seconded by David McCann. Carried nem con. Attached. 
7 Financial plan 2012- 13 This was presented by Steve Dempsey.  If the income and investment plans for 2012 – 13 work out as planned there will be a fall of £3,000 in end of year cash balance. This will allow us to invest in the sport through mapping, supporting participation projects and making grants to members selected for national and regional training and competition.  Acceptance proposed by Rae Lomas and seconded by Stephen Fellbaum. Carried nem con. Attached.

8 Committee for 2012 – 2013

Officers

Position

Name 


Proposed by

Seconded by
President

Frank Rose

Pete Lomas

Margaret Gregory

Chairman

David McCann
Steve Dempsey
Chris Rostron

Vice Chair

Steve Fellbaum
Julie Brook

Margaret Gregory

Hon Secretary
Margaret Gregory
Steve Dempsey
Sue Birkinshaw

Hon Treasurer
Steve Dempsey
Pete Lomas
 
Steve Nicholls

Fixtures Secretary
Sue Birkinshaw
Rae Lomas

Jan Ellis

Junior Rep.

Matthew Fellbaum
Jen Britton

Jan Ellis

Auditor

Andrew Addis
Andrew Gregory
Margaret Gregory

COMMITTEE (7 members)

Name


Proposed by

Seconded by
John Britton

Julie Brook

Pete Lomas

Pete Lomas

Margaret Gregory
Rae Lomas

Trevor Hindle

Pete Lomas

Margaret Gregory

Eddie Speak

Trevor Hindle

Steve Nichols

Kath Speak

Pete Lomas

Trevor Hindle

Steve Lang

Rae Lomas

Pete Lomas

Julie Brook

Rae Lomas

Pete Lomas

Co-opted

Andrew Gregory (Newsletter Editor)

Chris Rostron was nominated for the committee. He said that he did not wish to be on the committee but was happy to help with particular projects.

9 AOB: 

Sue Birkinshaw presented the list of events and activities together with the names of the planners and organizers. 41 events and activities were listed. Sue was thanked for preparing the list.

Trevor Hindle presented a range of designs for ‘Apres-O’ kit and invited members to indicate their preferences.

The AGM closed at 8.15pm.

Open Session

Tom Fellbaum was congratulated on winning the M20 Future Champions Cup race, and for being selected as a member of the Elite Development Squad focused on preparing athletes to win medals at the WOC in 2 – 5 years time.

Elle Baker, Stockport School Games Organiser, introduced us to the Stockport Schools Sports Partnership. Orienteering is one of the sports that has been introduced into school games for years 5, 6, and 7. MDOC could help by supporting competitions between schools and between boroughs. Some school grounds have been remapped and John Britton will liaise with Elle to ensure that she has access to the school maps still available.  The Saturday morning and summer evening events are likely to be suitable for pupils who have already been introduced to orienteering in school.  (There is an article about orienteering in school games in the new issue of Focus.)

